

Thames Valley Trial Head

Sunday 29th January 2017

Dorney Lake is currently completely frozen, from Start to Finish to a depth of as much as 2" in places. Discussions with those at the Lake, and looking at temperature forecasts on a 24hr basis, for the next few days have led us to the decision that it is extremely probable that ice will still be present on Sunday. Even if there are no ice flows, water temperatures will be very low, and anyone falling in would need to be rescued within a very few minutes.

For all of the above reasons, **we have very regretfully decided to cancel the event.**

We have not taken this decision lightly, and trust that you will understand our predicament. Given recent cancellations of this event, we are looking for a new date in the calendar, perhaps in the Autumn, when the weather will hopefully be kinder.

Your sincerely,

Tony Evans (Hon Sec)